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SERVICE LETTER

PILATUS AIRCRAFT LTD. STANS, SWITZERLAND

SUBJECT: HARTZELL PROPELLER INC. ALERT SERVICE BULLETIN (ASB) HC-ASB-61-399

To all Customers, Operators and Service Centers: 

Date: Dec 19/22

Effectivity: All PC-12 Series Aircraft.

This Service Letter is issued to draw attention to the following information:

PROPELLERS OVERHAULED BY CHINA FLYING DRAGON GENERAL AVIATION

This Service Letter is issued to inform Operators of the Hartzell Propeller Inc. ASB HC-ASB-61-399 - 
Propellers Overhauled by China Flying Dragon General Aviation.

Hartzell Propeller Inc. HC-ASB-61-399 provides instructions for replacing cadmium plated parts on propellers 
that were overhauled/maintained by China Flying Dragon General Aviation and had steel parts cadmium 
plated by Harbin Aircraft Industry (Group) Co. Ltd. (HAIG) prior to March 25, 2022.

Pilatus recommends operators acknowledge the notification of the Hartzell Propeller Inc. ASB HC-ASB-61-
399 and the recommendations contained in this Alert SB are to be implemented immediately.

Operators that require additional information should contact their authorized Pilatus Service Center, or Pilatus 
Customer Support on www.pilatus-aircraft.com  contact us.
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